Present were Oliver Andrews, Thomas Mansfield, Roland Sallada and Betty Hooper.

John Bunting came in to discuss the names of Town Roads.

Armand Hebert came in to check what advancement the Selectmen had made with the junk car situation on the John Winslow property. Mr. Hebert stressed that River Road was voted to be a scenic road. Police chief John Ballou said heshas contacted Mr. Winslow regarding his junk cars and he has promised to clean up.

Mr. Walter Tirrell camei n to ask if the town rents the Road Grader for private use. The answer was yea. Then he asked he could sell the two lots now being held by the town as collateral for the finishing of the road through the Tirrell property, formerly a trailer park, and in return put up cash instead. Mr. Mansfield was agreeable and the total Board approved.

Mr. Tirrell then wanted to know if someone bought his  $31\frac{1}{2}$  acres of back land, would the Selectmen approve the property for trailers. Roland advised him that the property would have to be sub-divided into' two acre lots and each property wwner would need his individual hearing. Roland's personal opinion was that he would not approve the action since he considers trailers a poor tax cover. Mr. Tirrell will report these opinions back to his prospective buyer.

Dorothy Fallmore and Betsy Moore were in to ask permission for a group of concerned citizens to clean and paint the Town Hall stage and dressing-rooms. Also to have the stage curtain repaired or replaced. The Selectmen gave permission for the care of the stage curtain, but they felt the painting should be left to professionals. They agreed that the halls would be painted, using money appropriated for town hall repairs. The women also showed concern with the dirty condition of the town hall. They asked that the Selectmen take some kind of action to correct this situation. It was suggested that the two girls form a committee of five people to supervise the running of the town hall.

Sandy Galllup informed the Selectmen that a \$750 Federal Grant was alloted to the town of New Boston to support a full time Recreation Director free of charge. She invited the Selectmen to attend a meeting on May 24 to hear the proposal.

It was announced that the old dump site will be undergoing an